
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

July 2015 

Town of Cupar 
Cupar Meetings: 

 
• Town Council – 

July 21st @ 7 
pm 

 
 Public 

Meeting – 
Aug 24 @ 7 
pm @ 
CuparTown 
Hall 

 
• CVFD – July 

15th @ 7:30 pm 
 
 
If you would like to 

see your meeting 
advertised here 
please contact the 
Town Office 

The Cupar Library 

is looking for 

volunteers to help 

wash the dishes 

that have been in 

the cupboard for 

over a year.  Time 

to refresh our 

kitchen now that it 

is back! 

Cleaning is 

scheduled for July 

13th at 1:00 pm. 

Come on out – 

bring a tea towel 

and let’s get those 

dishes spic and 

span! 

 

The Town of Cupar is in 

its final stages of its 

celebration preparation.  

We have a fabulous 

parade that will get us 

started, a possible fly by 

from CFB Moose Jaw, a 

big ball tournament, kid’s 

zone, car show, trade 

show and so much more!!! 

 

Make sure you get out to 

enjoy the fun and the sun 

as well as visiting with 

many visitors from in 

town, out of town and from 

far distances coming to 

celebrate your fabulous 

town! 

Cupar turns 110!!!!! 

 

Parade – 11:00  

 The parade route is as follows: larger 

version provided at end of newsletter. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

  

Please make sure all pets are 
on leashes and all messes 
are cleaned up immediately.  
Please ensure your parking 
does not hinder on other 
people’s property that is 
unwanted and please make 
sure you find the appropriate 
receptacle for your trash.  

We want everyone to enjoy 
the day to its fullest and all it 
takes is a little effort from 
everyone. 
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“Nurse: 'Doctor, 

Doctor the man you've 

just treated collapsed 

on the front step.  

What should I do?'  

 

Doctor: 'Turn him 

around so it looks like 

he was just arriving!'.” 

 

Nurse Practitioner: 

1-855-766-6399 

Lab Work: 

306-723-4300 

 

As there has been some 

indifference as to when the 

Nurse Practitioner is in we are 

posting the calendar this 

month by request. 

 

Cupar Medical 

 

We have changed our hours to WEDNESDAYS (10:30-5) and FRIDAYS (10:30-5).  

We have a busy summer planned. 

     We will be entering a "float" in the Cupar Parade and we thank the Kish/Benko 

family and Marj Paidel for their help.  We will have an Open House with a book sale, 

local book/author display, Summer Reading Program sign-ups for kids, and 

coffee/juice.  There is no admission fee for this. 

     The Summer Reading Program starts now until August 28.  Come in to register 

(children ages 3-16 are welcome!), and receive a logbook to record the books you 

have read.  Return the book by Aug 26/28 and receive a free ice cream cone! It's a 

win-win-win summer where your child keeps up reading skills and the library's 

circulation increases and the restaurant receives extra ice cream business!! 

     Inventory starts in July, so our librarians will be busy cleaning shelves and 

coding books. 

     Fall plans are to invite another author reading and to do some kids' 

cooking/baking nights.  Also we are looking at sponsoring Master Gardener Sue 

Boxall to do a presentation.  Ideas from the public are always welcome.  If you like 

the RTown News, we've got it!  If you are a patron and had a baby, we have a gift 

for you!  Stop in for a visit! 

Cupar Public Library     By Diane Dennis 

 

Camp Lutherland, just northwest of Fort Qu’Appelle and west of Standing Buffalo, 
offers two camps this summer.  
 
Kids ages 8-10 can go July 5-9 and Youth ages 11-13 can go July 12-16.  
 
Canoeing, swimming, hiking and evening bonfires are just some of the activities 
offered.  
 
Call St Paul Lutheran Church for more info and registration forms. 306-723-4899 

 

Camp Lutherland   By Diane Dennis 
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We are entering a float for the Town's Parade.  Thanks to all our volunteers and to the 

FaithLife Company for the candies and bookmarks. 

     Thirty people came for lunch and the presentation to the mission in the Philippines.  

All agreed it was a wonderful ministry to support.  We would like to extend many thanks 

to all who came and participated and especially to Ernest and Sharon Andersen who 

shared these experiences. 

     Our sister parish - Zion Lutheran Church at North Southey, - will be having her 

Closing Service on Sunday July 5 at 2 pm.  Pres. Tom Prachar of the Central District will 

be there.  All are invited to attend.  The 104 year old church was severely flooded last 

fall and the members have transferred to Emmanuel, Southey.  Emmauel, Southey will 

be hosting the Annual Beef Pit BBQ at the Southey Rink on Friday July 17.  Come out 

for a great meal and entertainment. 

     Our Memorial Cemetery Service is at the Cupar Cemetery this year, on Sunday July 

26, at 11 am.  Bring a hat and lawn chair as we remember those who have gone in the 

faith before us.  All are invited back to the church for a BBQ lunch afterwards.  

 Free will offering for lunch will go towards basement renovations and new upstairs 

windows. 

     For any inquiries, please contact 723-4899. 

St. Paul Lutheran Church    By Diane Dennis 

 

This year we were chosen 

to be featured on the CTV 

Home Town Tour.  The 

crews have already been 

here on June 22
nd

 filming 

and enjoying our 

wonderful town.  They 

attended the school and 

spoke to the kids, they 

attended a hotdog BBQ as 

they checked out our pool 

and playground area, 

filmed a picnic table 

dedication to Danny 

Wagner for all his years of 

service for both 

volunteering and Fire 

Chief (hoping he will 

continue with the 

volunteering), they 

attended the home of 

Jacky Berting, had a crew 

CTV Home Tour - Cupar 

 

Above: Heather 

Anderson interviewing 

Danny Wagner on his 

newly dedicated picnic 

table. 

Left: Heather Anderson 

and JC Garden at our 

Cupar School. 

at the museum all day and 

were provided a horse 

drawn tour of our town.  

We have been advised 

the airing date for our 

town will be on Thursday, 

July 9
th

 on the evening 

news for sure.  There may 

be some excerpts on the 

news at noon as well but 

unconfirmed.   

Make sure you tune in on 

July 9
th
 and see what they 

decided to feature as 

there was so much 

information we are sure 

they just won’t be able to 

play it all. 

Thank you to all who 

attended to make them 

feel welcome and to the 

school for allowing us to 

enter with their crew on 

busy final days.  We sure 

do appreciate it. 

A special thank you is 

being sent to Danny 

Wagner for sending in the 

nomination. If it wasn’t for 

his quick thinking and 

speedy fingers on the 

computer we would not 

have gotten to enjoy this 

special day. 
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The Cupar Medical Clinic 

has now been moved over 

to its newly renovated 

location at the Cupar & 

District Nursing Home, 

213 Mills Street. 

With that being said, The 

Cupar Legion Hall is once 

again available for renting 

for smaller events.  To 

book the hall; please call 

Legion Hall and relocation of Cupar Medical Clinic 

 

Town Maintenance crews 

will pick up your grass 

clippings that are placed 

in bags by the street on 

Mondays.  As this is quite 

time consuming for our 

crew we do invite people 

to take their clippings out 

to the transfer site which 

is open Saturdays 10-2.  

There is no cost for taking 

We would like to extend a 

huge THANK YOU to those 

who have volunteered their 

time to help out preparing for 

our July 4
th

 celebration.   

A Town cannot run or be 

prepared for such huge 

events if it wasn’t for the kind 

hearts of volunteers. 

They have been tirelessly 

preparing behind the scenes, 

arranging for all the venues 

and events everyone will get 

to enjoy, preparing the food 

Grass clippings and branch pick up 

 

Thank you! 

 

I don't need a hair 

stylist, my pillow 

gives me a new 

hairstyle every 

morning.  

“It's really 

complicated to make 

something simple, but 

very simple to make 

something 

complicated. - 

the Town Office @ 306-

723-4324. 

The Cupar Library is 

looking for volunteers to 

come out on July 13
th
 @ 1 

pm to help clean the 

kitchen items, dishes, 

cutlery etc.  They have 

been cooped up in the 

cupboards in the room for 

a year without use so 

cleaning and refreshing 

would be nice. 

If you think you can make 

it let Diane Dennis know 

@306-723-4321 or just 

show up with a dish towel 

and help out.  

 
  

your bags out there but 

we do ask that you split 

the bags and dump them 

while placing the bags in 

the red bin.   

Tree/branch pick will not 

occur again until October 

15, 2015.  If you have any 

branches or trees that 

need to be removed 

please take them out to 

the transfer site yourself 

or arrange for someone to 

do so for you.  Again, 

there is no charge for 

branches but we ask that 

you ensure they are 

placed properly at our site. 

  

and arranging for groups to 

come out to add more to the 

event.  Thank you to all those 

who provided their time to 

get out to the sports grounds 

to paint and beautify the 

buildings as we get ready to 

rock it old school! 

 

 

 

 

 

Volunteers are always 
wanted.  Make sure you 
lend a hand where you 

can and share the 
rewarding feeling. 
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The Cupar Museum is open to the public in July and August.  Their hours of 

operation are Wednesday to Sunday from 1:30-4:30 pm or by appointment.  Contacts 

for board members for appointment viewings are located on the door of the museum. 

The Strawberry Social will be held on July 4
th
 from 2:00-4:00 and we hope to have 

both our Chevy Truck and the Fire Engine in the parade. 

We were fortunate to have Wayne Mantyka from CTV, for the CTV Home Town Tour, 

visit our museum for almost 3 hours.  He was very impressed with our 110
th
 

Anniversary display which included early photos and sports memorabilia.  He also 

asked many questions about the other displays. 

After lunch he returned to the museum and then went with his cameraperson to 

photograph some of the remaining historic buildings. 

   

 

 

Cupar Museum  By Elaine Pain 

 

Sewer issues? 

If you have problems 
with your sewer with 
tree roots, etc, please 
contact Jason’s Sewer. 

Jason @ 306-726-7749 

Or 

Peter @ 306-529-8676 
or 306-939-2230 

They will help you 
resolve any issues you 
may have. 

 

 

 

Sewer                                 Street Sweeping        Parking 

 

The most important 

thing in life is not 

knowing everything, it's 

having the phone 

number of somebody 

who does! 

  

 The town maintenance 

crew will be working hard 

on street sweeping as well 

as beautifying the town.  

Please do your part by 

minimizing the parking on 

the streets.  Please follow 

the Bylaw parking no 

longer than 24 hours as 

this will assist in having 

nothing in the way of the 

sweeper. 

Thank you in advance.  

 

Parking on the streets is 

only allowed for 24 hour 

periods and then the 

vehicle has to be moved.  

Complaints have been 

received for camper 

trailers and vehicles that 

have been parked for an 

excessive amount of time.  

To ensure you do not 

receive fines please move 

your vehicles to a proper 

location to be stored when 

not in use.  

We do have areas that are 

deemed NO PARKING 

ZONES and we further ask 

you to adhere to these 

laws. 

 
 

CTV Crew with some of our 

locals.   

For your knowledge: 
Pets that are caught 
running loose against 
our Bylaw are not 
‘disposed of’. We 
attempt to locate their 
owners. As of now 
untagged animals may 
be taken to the Humane 
Society where their 
owners can pick them up 
for a fee. 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Garbage days are every 

Wednesday and Recycle 

bins are picked up 

according to the Recycle 

pick-up calendar – or 

every 4 weeks on 

Tuesdays. 

Please have your bins out 

The Cupar Swimming 

Pool is scheduled to open 

July 2
nd

 with lessons 

starting July 6
th
.  The 

lessons are filling up at a 

rapid rate with some 

already full to capacity. 

Make sure you get your 

registration and payment 

into the Town Office if you 

want to partake in 

Cupar Swimming Pool 

 

Recycle and Garbage bins 

Just a reminder, all utility 

bills are due at the end of 

each billing month.  

Water meter reads need 

to be in the Town Office 

no later than the 25
th
 of 

Utility Billing 

Town of Cupar 

Box 397 
1169 Stanley Street 

Cupar, SK 
S0G0Y0 

 
PHONE: 

(306)723-4324 
 

FAX: 
(306)723-4644 

 
E-MAIL: 

townofcupar1@sasktel.net 

See us at: 

www.townofcupar.com 

 

 

 

 

swimming lessons. 

Season passes are also 

available so stop on in 

and get ready to enjoy the 

heat and sun by cooling 

off in our very own 

outdoor pool! 

Registrations are available 

online or you can call the 

Office at 306-723-4324. 

to the curb the evening 

prior to the pick-up date to 

make sure you do not 

miss the truck. 

We also ask that everyone 

please remove their bins 

from the street so they are 

not run over or hit by 

vehicles.  The bins, if 

damaged by tossing 

around in the wind or 

neglect, will be charged to 

the homeowner.  

July 7th is recycle 

Day. 

that month to ensure they 

can be entered into that 

billing.  Late water meter 

reads will not be used. 

 

   

Fun Facts! 
 

1. There are 293 ways to make change for a dollar. 
2. When snakes are born with two heads, they fight each other for food. 
3. You’re more likely to get stung by a bee on a windy day than in any other weather. 
4. The longest one-syllable word in the English language is “screeched.” 
5. The katydid bug hears through holes in its hind legs. 
6. The first Ford cars had Dodge engines. 
7. The characters Bert and Ernie on Sesame Street were named after Bert the cop and 

Ernie the taxi driver in Frank Capra’s “Its A Wonderful Life”. 
 

 


